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“Replace the fear of the unknown with curiosity.” ~ Author Unknown 

Welcome to the Allegheny Mountain Chapter August 2018 Newsletter. We are having another             
fun-filled summer with great riding alongside great friends. My name is Glenn Lynch, and I               
generate the Allegheny Mountain Chapter’s Newsletter. I would appreciate your help with            
articles, pictures, or any miscellaneous information that our motorcycle community should be            
aware of. I am open to your ideas, and would like to know what you would want to see in our                     
newsletter. This newsletter is for our chapter community, and I would love for the community to                
help me in this endeavor. Please e-mail me at ​panhead_48@comcast.net with anything you             
would like to be included in the next newsletter which will be coming in the late summer. 
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President’s View 

President’s View  
 
It’s hard to believe that more than half of the summer is gone! Many of our Chapter members                  
have been involved in Chapter related activities, and just riding and enjoying their old bikes.               
Personally, I have had a few issues with some of my old bikes like: Why did the bike just quit?                    
Why won’t it shift into fourth gear? Why won’t the headlight work? What is that clicking sound?                 
Does this sound familiar? Yes, we have all been there. Isn’t that what makes owning old bikes                 
interesting, and why we love them? Most modern bikes never experience the above problems.              
Now I have to solve these problems, hopefully with a few cuss words or just,”Damn old bikes!” 
 
After sitting in my garage for 10 years, I decided to take my original 1936 BSA Y13 to the                   
Pittsburgh Vintage Grand Prix Bike Show in Schenley Park sponsored by the Ohio Valley BSA               
Owners Club. Since the bike hadn’t been started since I acquired it, I thought this would be a                  
good place to start it again since several experienced BSA owners would be present. To the                
surprise of everyone present, the bike started on the second kick and ran smoothly. An 82 year                 
old motorcycle operating like it was new. That is a real tribute to the previous owners who                 
obviously loved this old machine to have kept it in such original and operating condition. Next                
test for the bike is the road after replacing the original horsehair filled seat which would be                 
destroyed by riding the bike. The original seat can always be replaced. Incidentally, the original               
Y13 scored 99 points in AMCA judging at Wauseon. Neat! 
 
I am pleased to report the Chapter AMCA National Road Run Committee met July 26 at the                 
Antiochian Village, the site of our Chapter sponsored National Road Run June 9-13, 2019. We               
had a tour of the facility, and our hosts were very gracious and enthused about our Road Run.                  
The committee then held a meeting at the facility, and discussed all the aspects of the road run                  
including a budget, routes, meals, Ligonier bike show, etc. Since our Chapter has sponsored              
three AMCA National Road Runs in the past, the Committee is relying on our collective               
experience in planning the 2019 Road Run. That means relying on the Ligonier Chamber of               
Commerce, and the Laurel Highlands Tourist Bureau, to help us with the logistics of a bike show                 
on the Ligonier diamond and providing local information (restaurants, sights, etc.) to our Road              
Run participants. Please mark your calendars and reserve your vacation time so you can              
participate as Chapters members on the road run. 
 
Please note, we will be changing the date of our Fall ride to Sunday, October 7 because of an                   
invitation we received from the Lincoln Highway Museum which recently opened and is located              
on Route 30 East between Latrobe and Ligonier. I took a tour of the museum which will open                  
soon, and I was very much impressed with the layout and exhibits. It even has a restored diner                  



under roof which serves pie and coffee! If the weather permits later in October, we can have our                  
traditional Fall ride October 20 to view the colorful leaves. 
 
Thanks to all our volunteers who keep the Chapter viable and interesting. Please remember to               
bring a friend who has an interest in old bikes to our Fall Chapter meeting on November 3. And,                   
don’t forget the grandchildren. They will be the future of the AMCA and our Chapter. 
 
Ride Safe and stay cool. 
 
Richard 
724-861-4681 
rspagnolli@aol.com 
 

 
All original 1936 BSA Y13 won ​Best in Show at the Ohio Valley BSA Owners Club Rally on                  
August 5, 2018. Note five foot trophy! Where do you put something that big? 
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Richard Spagnolli, President 
rspagnolli@aol.com 
  
Todd Mickinak, Vice President 
tmick55@gmail.com 
 
JoAnn Spagnolli, Secretary 
 
Joe Baird, Treasurer 
Baird.jp@gmail.com 
 
Jason Zerbini, Event Coordinator 
jzriv@windstream.net 
 
Bill Hubert, Director 
vntge@zoominternet.net 
 
Glenn Lynch, Newsletter Editor 
panhead_48@comcast.net 
 
Justin DeRiggi, Director 
Uscgjman11@aol.com 
 
Gary Palombia, Webmaster 
webkahuna@amcaamc.com 
 
 

Allan Osterwise Butler County Run 
 
We would like to thank Allan and his wife, Shirley, for sponsoring this Butler County Ride to the                  
Allegheny Grille in Foxburg, Pennsylvania. The starting point was Allan’s beautiful home in             
Evans City which sits on 50 acres of gorgeous countryside that allowed for plenty of trailer                
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parking. He provided us with coffee and bottles of water to hydrate for our event. Thank you                 
Allan for opening up your home to us, and offering us refreshments. 
 
After multiple mistaken weatherman on site, we decided to head out on a ride with the maps                 
showing 80% chance of rain. I would have said 100% chance of rain, but I kept hearing we had                   
a perfect “window of opportunity” to ride. Well, with this “Window of Opportunity” who needs               
to put on a rainsuit? Listening to my weatherman, I did not use my rain gear. “The window”                  
allowed for all of us to get our bikes to the end of his driveway! I was cursing myself out that I                      
did not use my rainsuit. The rain never stopped until we hit the Allegheny Grille, when                
suddenly, when sheltered from the weather, the sky became clear and sunny once again giving us                
false hope for our ride back. We almost made it back to Allan’s home, but with only a few miles                    
to go, we hit a terrible storm. Learning from the trip to the Grille, despite my buddies telling me                   
I don’t need to, I did use my rainsuit for the return trip. I was able to laugh a bit when returning                      
to Allan’s fairly dry, but I can’t say that for a few other optimistic riders. Enough about the rain.                   
Even though we had rain, that is what motorcycling is all about. We ride in good weather and in                   
bad weather. Even riding in bad weather provides us memories and stories I would never give                
up. Despite the weather, we all had fun, laughed, and had a great time. The ten hardy soles that                   
showed up will have stories for a lifetime. 
 
The route, altered a bit due to weather, was still absolutely wonderful. I especially loved riding                
on route 528. The canopy of the trees and the countryside was absolutely beautiful. I can’t say I                  
have been on to many roads that beat 528. I think I could ride this road every week and never                    
tire of it. 
 
I knew when we turned onto Route 268, we were not far from a delicious lunch at the Allegheny                   
Grille. Route 268 runs along the Allegheny River, and is a beautiful road as well. It has                 
spectacular views of the Allegheny River. As great as the views were, I was glad to get to the                   
Allegheny Grille knowing I would get a great meal while drying out and warming up a bit. We                  
all enjoyed beautiful views of the river from the restaurant as the sun was finally peeking out for                  
the day.  It’s always fun to hang out with fellow riders. 
 
After a quick gas stop, and Willie finally getting his bike started, we began out on a longer route                   
home to Allan’s house. Once again, zig zagging through the countryside, hills, and mountains of               
Western Pennsylvania.  It does not get any better than that. 
 
Once returning to Allan’s home, he had cold beer and drinks waiting for us. Funny how once                 
again, when our gang is off the road, the sun came out. 
 




